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The Administration is seeking Council approval for a bill amending the
classification plan for cei-tain class descriptions and certam educational and Ucensure
requirements.

The Howard County Police Department has proposed changes for the educational
and license requirements for the Police Officer (Probationaiy). Previously, HCPD liad a
partnership witii Howard Commumty College that allowed Police Recruits to obtain 60 credits or
fmish an-Associates degree while attending the academy. HCPD has not utilized tHs program in
foiu- years and was recently notified by HCC flie program will be discontimied. Tlie departtnent
is requesting applicants have an Associates degree or a. .minimum of 60 college credits in order to
meet the mrnimum requirements prior to starting the academy. The departtnejit is also asldag
that wording for the driver's license requirement reflect acceptance of an out-of-state license.
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Finally, the Department of Publk Works has requested changes to tbe
classificatioti descriptions and mmimnm requirements for the Etiguieermg Manager I & II and

the Engineering Specialists I, II, and KL Tliese changes add wording to the descriptions as well
as the requirements for education and experience that will allow the department to hire

Arcliitects to oversee construction projects for the Bureau of Facilities. These changes will give
fbie depmtment the flexibility to hire Architects based- on the needs of a project. -With changes in
place, the Department of Public Works will not have to hire consultants to fill this need thus
saving the County money.

ec: Jennifer Sager


